Special Meeting – March 18, 2020 5:00 p.m.

The council of the city of Kanopolis met in special session in the council chamber at the city hall on March 18, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. to discuss the purchase of a new maintenance truck, grapple forks & the city’s position on COVID 19.

Present:	Council members Michelle Schwerdtfeger, Matt Munoz, Pat Perez, Rebekah Tripp
Absent:	Greg Tripp
Presiding:	Mayor Anthony Hopkins

Mayor Hopkins called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

Mayor Hopkins received a call from Keri Anne Erlich at the Ellsworth County health Department.  She suggested that we close our doors to the public, even though we don’t have much foot traffic at City Hall.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger motioned to follow the recommendations of the Ellsworth County Health Department to close the lobby of City Hall & use the drive through to conduct business, Matt Munoz 2nd.  Motion carried.

Mike Bunch said that he has found 2 sets of grapple forks, 1 used for $2500.00 & 1 new for $2600.00 at Stillwell Sales in Beloit.  The new set comes with warranty.  Mike will pick up tomorrow if approved.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger approved the purchase of grapple forks for the skid steer for $2700.00, Pat Perez 2nd.  Motion carried.

Mike Bunch found a 2007 Chevrolet pickup, 2WD, 200,000 miles for $6,000.00 at Brookville.  Mike test drove the truck & said it is sound with the exception of a pack rat that has chewed through a cable, which he believes will be an easy fix.  Inside looks brand new, everything works, has a utility bed.  Tires are not the best.  Mileage is all highway miles.  No rust on cab, surface rust on the bed.  Mike will try to purchase for $5,000.00.  Michelle Schwerdtfeger approved $6,000.00 to purchase the 2007 Chevrolet pickup, Rebekah Tripp 2nd.  Motion carried.

Michelle motioned to adjourn at 5:12 p.m., Matt Munoz 2nd.  Motion carried.
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